
KPE DEPARTMENT RETREAT 

AGENDA – November 30, 2018 

10:30am – Kinesiology/Physical Education - Welcome 

Recreation Major/Staff Update 

• Rhonda Hyatt is resigning 
• Howard and Chuck went to staffing meeting and asked to keep the position 
• Not necessarily a recreation teacher, could be non-credit, health, etc. 
• Recreation program needs to go through program viability, if degree goes away we would need 

to look at repurposing the recreation classes under a different degree or certificate, or eliminate 
them completely 

• Could rebrand as sports management program  

Instructional Equipment Wish List & Program Review Items – (forward to Howard by end of next week) 

• Net for softball outfield/parking log 

Athletics – Big Win, AB 705 

• Eliminating Big Win as we move towards using Eteams for fundraising 
• Have a thank you event for donors instead 
• AB705 eliminated remedial courses in English and Math – mandatory tutoring/TLC hours instead 
• We will be moving all athletic activities after 12:30 starting Fall 2019 to accommodate the hours 

needed for academic courses in the mornings 

Course Revisions (Golf needed) 

Adjunct Evaluations – All Completed 

MakerSpace Projects, 3D Printer (Contact Jason Oliver – Jason.oliver@canyons.edu) 

SLO Assessment eLumen & HLHSCI 100 – Justin 

• Only KPEI courses will be assessed this semester 
• Log in, view the scorecards for each of your classes, select if each student exceeds/meets the 

expectation or not (N/A is for students who dropped or didn’t finish the course) 
• Save and continue to reflection template, enter feedback for the three reflection questions 
• No longer need to enter anything for SLOs in MyCanyons when you are entering grades 
• For Health 100 it would be helpful for us to have a standard assessment that we use to measure 

the SLOs; Garrett created a signature assignment which is a self-reflection on changing a health 
behavior. Howard has also suggested having a multiple choice quiz to assess the SLO. 

OER Update/Discussion – Garrett 

• Library will have printed copies of the OER health book for winter and spring 
• Updated version is also available online 
• Review the book at the end of every spring to update and make changes 

mailto:Jason.oliver@canyons.edu


• Garrett will be updating the course shell for spring 
• Files are available on Chuck, Chad, and Carol’s computers if you need to come download them 

onto your own flash drive 
• Suggestions/Comments: create shells for short-term courses? 

Committees & Clubs: 

Academic Senate – Chris & Phil 

CASL/Program Review – Justin 

IAC- 

Professional Development – Chris 

• If you are using recruiting hours for flex, it is labeled as community outreach and include 
a brief description of what you did 

Others… 

Additional Items: 


